
 

 

HAYSVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION  

& BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS 
Agenda 

August 11, 2022 

6:00 p.m., Municipal Building, 200 W. Grand 

 

 

I. Call to Order 

II. Roll Call 

III. Presentation and Approval of Minutes 

A. Minutes of July 28, 2022 

IV. Special Order of Business 

A. Public Hearing to Consider a Zone Change Request from “D” Light Commercial with 

Protective Overlay 3 to “D” Light Commercial and “BB” One and Two-Family District 

V. New Business 

VI. Old Business 

VII. Correspondence 

VIII. Committee Updates  

IX. Off Agenda  

X. Adjournment  



 

 

HAYSVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION/BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS 

Minutes 

July 28, 2022 

 

The regular Planning Commission Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Tim Aziere at 6:59 

p.m. in the Council Chambers at the Haysville Municipal Building, 200 W. Grand.  

 

Those members present were Tim Aziere, Nicole Franken, Fred Plummer, Debbie Coleman, Jeff 

Blood, and Laura Adkins.  Also present were Planning and Zoning Administrator Jonathan Tardiff, 

and Deputy Administrative Officer Georgie Carter.  

 

The first item of business was the Minutes of May 26, 2022. 

 

Motion by Coleman 

Second by Plummer  

To approve the minutes. 

Aziere yea, Franken yea, Coleman yea, Plummer yea, Blood yea, Adkins yea. 

Motion carried. 

 

Under special order of business was the election of officers. 

 

Aziere asked if there were any nominations.  Coleman nominated Aziere for chairperson.  Aziere 

asked if we could do the election nominations all at once.  Tardiff stated yes.  Aziere nominated 

Coleman for vice-chairperson and Tardiff for secretary. 

 

Motion by Coleman 

Second by Adkins 

To elect Aziere as Chairperson, Coleman as Vice-Chairperson, and Tardiff as Secretary. 

Aziere yea, Franken yea, Coleman yea, Plummer yea, Blood yea, Adkins yea. 

Motion carried. 

 

Under new business was the review of the bylaws. 

 

Carter stated this was our yearly review of the bylaws with the time change.  Tardiff stated that 

after the commission had last discussed changing the time of the meetings from 7 pm to 6 pm at 

the May 26 meeting, staff changed the wording on page 2 under Article III Meetings, Part A 

Regular Meeting the time was changed from 7 pm to 6 pm.  Tardiff also said on page 10 under 

Article XI Board of Zoning Appeals corrected section numbers were revised per Chapter 16 of the 

Planning and Zoning Code. 

Aziere said to have Tardiff send reminders of the change in time of the meetings as they approach. 

 

Motion by Adkins. 

Second by Coleman 

To approve the revisions of the bylaws. 

Aziere yea, Franken yea, Coleman yea, Plummer yea, Blood yea, Adkins yea. 

Motion carried. 
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Under new business was the discussion of the Land Use Map. 

 

Aziere asked what the land use map is and is not.  Tardiff stated that the land use map is the idea 

of what direction the city is going and does not necessarily show what is current like what is shown 

on the GIS Public Map.  Aziere asked if it was a planning document for the future development of 

Haysville and not existing zoning.  Tardiff said that was correct.  Aziere noted that some areas are 

different between this map and what existing properties are zoned for.  Aziere said the discussion 

needs to be about what direction, we as a group feel we would like these individual areas or 

properties to develop in the best interest of Haysville.  The reason this is important is that if 

someone brings us a zone change and it coincides with our land use map this will be an easier 

decision for us to make.  Specifically along Meridian where there is some undeveloped ground 

that is more than likely the direction of development that Haysville will grow.  We need to have a 

plan for how that should be developed and that will help staff when someone comes in and buys 

the ground and put in a quick repair, if we have that identified as red for commercial that is an 

easier decision to make. 

 

Aziere asked if we just want a discussion tonight or to come back with any changes we may have.  

Carter stated this was just a discussion tonight, we will have a public hearing set for August 25.  

Aziere stated that some of the properties that are along Meridian, south of Casey’s that are 

residential need to be changed and have identified some properties that don’t exactly go with the 

Meridian Study he remembers.  The proposed school property on the east side of Meridian instead 

of the west side, if that is what we want to do or the School District wants to do that is fine.  He 

believes the study had it on the other side of the street for a few traffic reasons. 

 

Carter said that is one consideration and not sure what direction the School District is going.  The 

school district is growing, but not sure what direction the school district will go in growth.  This 

property was recently sold in an auction and has new owners, so that could change the use.  Aziere 

stated this wasn’t the end of the discussion even if we decide on the land use map, this is just a 

planning document to have an idea of where and how we want to grow.  Coleman asked about 

what property we are talking about.  Carter showed on the map that this was the property south of 

79th Street. 

 

Carter stated that the printed Land Use Map they had before them had the old boundaries, we 

updated the boundaries in 2020.  We didn’t have the GIS capability to get all the land use on the 

map with staff on the computer yet, this has been updated with the new boundaries, but was never 

reviewed the land use. 

 

Aziere had a question about the zone map, the Timber Creek Addition is a different color green 

than all the other indicators.  He asked if this was done on purpose, he believes that should be 

single-family.  Tardiff stated that was because of the vacation of utility easement for the south side 

of the property.  Carter stated if you click on it there is an attached document with it, the layers 

make the colors shaded differently.   

 

Aziere asked if there were any other properties they wanted to discuss.  Carter pointed out that one 

property that is city-owned on their map prior is green for future park use.  When the soccer fields 
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used to be on school grounds originally they had planned to move the soccer fields down there, 

with the development of Dorner Park that all was changed, and with the D21 being looked at here 

in the next few years, we are looking for this to be residential.  Coleman asked what D21 was 

about.  Aziere explained that D21 is a county and city partnership for a drainage project.  Adkins 

asked about drainage issues because of this.  Carter stated there would be ponds and detentions to 

take care of drainage issues.  The county would have more information on this project. 

 

Carter stated Dorner Park would be changed from Blue to Green now being a park.  Along Grand, 

the property that was rezoned to duplexes will be changed to residential from commercial.  Country 

Lakes has a park going in that will be changed to green from yellow.  Over on Hydraulic and 

Grand, we are suggesting the corner lot was previously zoned commercial, this property has been 

looked at and the cost of running a sanitary sewer is not feasibly so we are looking to change it to 

residential. 

 

Blood stated that 63rd and Broadway property is now 80 acres for duplexes and is not a park. 

 

Adkins asked about the semipublic public areas if that was schools.  Aziere said yes those are blue, 

like Public Works and City Hall.  Aziere asked if we should update the land use map to the same 

zoning districts as in the zoning map or leave them as what they are as a general residential 

category.  Carter stated it should be a general category because this is the future use and is not set 

in stone.  Carter also stated she is having the Comprehensive Plan looked at by an outside company 

and the Land Use Map will be looked at again.   

 

There was no old business. 

 

There was no correspondences. 

 

There was no committee updates. 

 

Under off agenda items, Carter mentioned that we will likely be having two meetings in August 

and probably will be two meetings in September as well, and to let Tardiff know if anyone is 

unable to attend. 

 

Motion by Coleman 

Second by Plummer 

To adjourn tonight's meeting 

Aziere yea, Franken yea, Coleman yea, Plummer yea, Blood yea, Adkins yea. 

Motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:24 PM 










































